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Attendance 
 

Last week’s overall 

attendance was 91.2%. 

We have had a little dip 

over the last two weeks. It 

is important as Spring 

approaches that our 

attendance improves. 

Willow where the highest 

96.4% Our 100% 

attendance £10 Amazon 

vouchers winners last 

week were: Millie & Ellie 

(EYFS) Sophia & Noah 

(KS1), and Michael &  

Annie-Leigh (KS2). Well 

done to these children. 

 School Term Dates 2022 – 23 
Term ends:  Fri 31st March 

Summer term 2023 
Pupils return Tues 18th April. 
May Day  Mon 1st May 
Bank Holiday Mon 8th May 
Half term  Mon 29th May– Mon 5th Jun 
Pupils return Tues 6th June. 
Term ends: Wed 19th July 

 
 

 

 

 Millbrook Newsletter 
Dates for Diaries 

Mon 20th Mar – Parent review 3:30 – 6:00pm, 
School Nurse Drop in 2:15-3:15pm - Infant Hall 
Tues 21st Mar - Parent review 3:30 – 5:30pm 
Wed 22nd Mar – Sycamore at KHS Geography 
Thur 23rd Mar – CLC with Pine – Animal Safari, 
Kirkby League football Y5/6 
Frid 24th Mar – Maple class assembly 9:00am 
Wed 29th Mar - Sycamore at KHS Geography 
Thurs 30th Mar – Nursery break up. 
Frid 31st Mar – Nursery new starter visits, Easter 
service at St Chad’s–Chestnut. Break up 3:15pm. 
Tues 18th April – Children return to school. 
Swimming starts Chestnut, Y2 Cherry, Big Book 
Road Safety, 
Wed 19th April – Swimming Chestnut, Saint 
Helen’s Rugby Sessions all day, Sycamore at KHS 
Geography 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Happy Birthday       
Happy birthday to the following  
pupils who celebrate their birthdays 
between 17th and 30th March 
 
Elm – Lyla-Lou, Louie & Scarlett 
Willow – Storm & William 
Hazel – Isabella 
Chestnut – James & Tilly 
 
 

Dear Parents, 
  Thank you for all your support this week. We 
realise it has been very disruptive, but I am delighted 
that the classes that could come in were mostly full. I 
hope that the government will provide support to stop 
any further industrial action. 
 Chestnut (except Y6 in Sycamore morning 
group) start swimming from Tuesday 17th April for two 
weeks except for Fridays. Two classes were due to 
have swimming lessons, but the pool is closed for 
several weeks due to work so one set of lessons had to 
be cancelled. 
 Please note that Year 2 Key Stage 1 tests take 
place throughout May so good attendance is vital. Year 
6 tests are from Tuesday 9th May to Friday 12th May and 
all Year 6 must be in to sit their test at the allotted 
time. We will run a breakfast club during that week 
from 8:00am. The children are working very hard, and 
it is important that they attend school every day as 
there is only four more weeks preparation. We want 
them to do their very best.  
 Parent reviews are on Monday and Tuesday, 
and we hope all parents can attend to see how well 
their child is doing. There will be a Parents View paper 
for parents to add any comments or suggestions for the 
future.   JMMaloney 
 

 

Issue 12– 17th March 2023 

Rainbow Childcare 
Rainbow childcare- for further 

information 
0151 548 0893 

info@rainbowchildcare.kirkby. 

org.uk. 
 

Child of the Week  

Blossom– Quinn, Lucas, Ella Rose & Lee Morgan 

Elm – Leo & Mason 

Pine – Evie & Bella 

Willow –Daisy -Jane & Lilia 

Cedar – Ryan & All of Cedar  

Cherry – Oliver & Oscar 

Maple – Maise & Paddy 

Holly – Brody & Holly 

Hazel – All of Hazel & Phoebe 

Chestnut –Skyler & Sienna  

Sycamore – Layla & Heidi 

Mrs Williams – Jack & Millie 

Mrs Chambers – Esme & Lucy 

Miss Gray – Anthony 

 

Cross Country Race 

 

The following children represented our school 

recently in cross country at a Knowsley race event. 

We are very proud of their achievements: Max, 

Michaela, Michael, Tilly, David, Harriet, Lacey, 

Lucas, Mylie, Sophia, Anthony, Lexi, Eva, Ava 

and Elli. 

Girls Football 
 

Fifteen girls represented our school in a 
recent football tournament. It is great to see 

our girls getting the same equal 
opportunities as boys and hope this 

continues and we look to find a future 
England star! Well done to: Amelia, Ava, 
Faith, Dolly-May, Sienna, Amelia, Holly, 

Halle, Harriet, Lacey, Maisy, Tilly, Maisie, 
Michaela and Mylie. 

 

School Nurse Drop In 
The school nurse is 

available on Monday 20th 
March between 2:15 and 

3;15pm to talk to any 
parents regarding their 

child’s health. Come along! 

Gymnastics Merseyside Final 

 

On Tuesday, four of our Year 3 children 

represented Knowsley in the Merseyside 

Gymnastics Final. They had a great time 

and performed really well. Well done to 

Ema, Isabelle, Ben and Yaseen. 

Comic Relief Red Nose Day 
Well done to all the children at Millbrook 

who took part in the Danceathon on Tuesday 
14th March. All videos are on Class Dojo. The 
Just Giving page we set up was at £250 last 
time we looked. Thank you everyone who 

donated money towards it. We hope to get a 
mention on the TV tonight. Thank you to 

everyone who has donated cakes. It has been 
hard this week as we have lost two days 

preparation. I am sure we will have another 
cake sale soon.  
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